
After, Pro-CKD project partnership met 
again in Madrid on 9-10 May 2022. The 
meeting hosted by Nacional de Aso-
ciaciones ALCER was attended by EPI-
ONI and Saronic Nephrological Center 
Ltd from Greece, Istanbul Gelisim Uni-
versity from Turkey, Dutch Foundation 
of Innovation Welfare 2 Work from the 
Netherlands and University Autono-
mous Madrid  from Spain. At the meet-
ing, the success of the project activities 
was evaluated and the roles of the 
partners in the project were reviewed. 
After the meeting, the participants wit-
nessed the cultural richness of Madrid 
with my ALCER.  

On January 27, 2022, the second webi-
nar of the ProCKD project was held. 
The topic of the webinar moderated by 
Universidad University Autonomous 
Madrid  and Federación Nacional de 
Asociaciones ALCER was the integra-
tion of people with chronic kidney dis-
ease (CKD) into the workforce. In par-
ticular, the webinar focused on the 
analysis of the impact of employment 
and CKD-related emotional factors on 
quality of life.  
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On 18 November 2022 , the 3rd Webinar 
of the project was held under the mod-
eration of University Autonomous Ma-
drid from Spain. The topic of the webi-
nar was “Quality of life and productivi-
ty”. Miguel Ruiz, professor of Social 
Psychology and Methodology, and 
Javier Rejas, expert in pharmacoeco-
nomics, presented information on how 
to measure the quality of life perspec-
tive for kidney patients and make phar-
macoeconomic calculations based on it.  
 

On 7-8 October 2022, the project part-
nership met for the last time in Athens 
to finalize the project. At the meeting 
hosted by EPIONI, all activities from the 
beginning to the end of the project 
were reviewed and the achievements 
achieved during the project were dis-
cussed. In closing the meeting, the 
partnership decided to develop the se-
cond step of the project. In the upcom-
ing period, with a new project, we will 
try to find solutions to the socio-
economic problems of kidney patients, 
which we have brought to the agenda 
with the Pro-CKD project.  
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